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Reflecting on Our Journey through Art and Literature
[image: image2.jpg]


 
My journey with the Buffalo Soldiers began in the 1980s.  I was on active duty at the White House Transportation Agency in Washington DC when I met Ed Robertson who owned Things Graphic Fine Art.  His shop is currently the oldest (since 1984) and largest distributor of African American fine art prints.  I was shopping for prints for my art gallery which was my plan for after retirement from the military. Robertson called me into his office because he was excited about a new print he has obtained. He had just returned from the Pentagon where he donated a print - Scout’s Out - by Lee Brubaker (right) to General Colon Powell. The print was commissioned to raise funds for the construction of the National Buffalo Soldiers Monument at Fort Leavenworth, Kansas.  Robertson encouraged me to purchase copies of the print for my gallery.  I bought four or five prints for $50 each but they did not sell right away. One day, a customer from New York purchased all of them.  He got a good deal… really a steal.  Later, after Brubaker died, the prints were worth $500 each. And today, they sell for $3500 on various websites.  For more information - contact:
Things Graphic and Fine Art

8791 D’Arcy Rd., Forestville, MD  20747

(301) 333-1632

www.thingsgraphic.com
Another helpful resource as I began my journey was P and L Enterprise.  The owner, Paul Lancaster, exhibits and sells Buffalo Soldiers limited edition sculptures, prints, busts, and books.  Since his focus is only on these soldiers, his collection is quite powerful.  For more information, contact:

P and L Enterprise

PO Box 351323, Palm Coast, FL  32135-1323

(386) 986-2080 or (800) 430-4452

www.buffalosoldier.nu
 
The rest is history and now – more than 25 years later - the Buffalo Soldiers are an important part of who I am.  I have established two chapters of the 9th and 10th (Horse) Cavalry Association – the Heartland Chapter in Cincinnati, OH and the Dr. John Morton [image: image3.png]


Finney Chapter in Indianapolis, IN.  These organizations offer education about Buffalo Soldiers to those who may not know their history.  I have participated in programs at schools, churches and community agencies and helped get a group of soldiers on talk radio.  In addition, Carmon (my wife) and I wrote a book entitled Our Journey with the Buffalo Soldiers that highlights the lives of World War II soldiers from Cincinnati.  The book is available from www.xlibris.com bookstore for $18.69 (paperback) and $28.79 (hardback).  We have also published a newsletter four times a year since 1999; maintained our website with research, stories and travel adventures since 2002; published four personal histories of WW2 soldiers that received a copyright from the Library of Congress; and on February 29, 2000, earned the honor of being cited in the Congressional Record of the 106th Congress, second session (Senate) (page S954) for our research on the Buffalo Soldiers from Cincinnati (www.thomas.loc.gov).

We met many people along our journey who were inspired by their stories and who inspired us.  During one of many events while working with the public in Cincinnati, Elaine Martin gave us a copy of her thoughts. She indicated that the following poem is dedicated with deepest respect and gratefulness to all the men – living and dead – of the 9th and 10th Horse Cavalry… The brave and courageous Buffalo Soldiers.

Buffalo Soldiers – Unsung Heroes

Buffalo Soldiers

Courageous and brave,
Your lives for America

You proudly gave

When protection and safety

To settlers you brought

During the Indian Wars

You so valiantly fought.

Buffalo Soldiers

So faithful and true,

You fought in and helped us

To win World War Two.
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I owe you a debt

I can never repay

For you helped make this country

What it is today.

So with a grateful heart,

I pause to reflect

And bow my head with

The deepest respect

For the courage and strength

And the fierce loyalty

Of the men of the Ninth

And Tenth Horse Cavalry.

Unidentified soldiers, Camp Lockett, CA
You are unsung heroes

But I’ll sing loud and clear

Of the deeds you have done

So all people will hear

Of the most precious gift

You have given to me

The gift of my birth

In a land that is free!

Elaine Martin 

Cincinnati, OH
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The question now is – Where do we go from here? What should be the focus of our research efforts?  We regularly receive email messages on our website that encourage us to continue our work.   For us, the notes we receive are adequate compensation to keep us moving forward. But sometimes it is important to stop and ask a few questions.  There are hundreds of books on the market about these soldiers (and we own quite a few). There are untold stories that need attention.  And, there are millions of children (and adults) who have never heard of their bravery and patriotism or the racism that they endured from 1866-1944.

How can you help? Send us your stories, information, or artifacts.  We are interested in photographs, unpublished manuscripts, books, uniforms, etc. for our small museum collection.  A collection of photos from Camp Lockett, CA were donated to our museum and most of the soldiers are unidentified.  A little information about these photos is written on some – the photo on the left was taken in Naples, Italy in 1945.   The remaining photos were taken at Camp Lockett, CA but additional details are needed.  Who are these soldiers? Who are their relatives and descendants? Are any of them still alive? Take a close look at the background, the car, and each soldier.  What is the story?  This is an interesting challenge with more photos posted under Camp Lockett Collections on our website.  Our hope is to record the information before it is lost forever. Elaine Martin is right – these unsung heroes need to find their place in history.
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Unidentified soldiers, Camp Lockett, CA
We want to learn all that we can through any means necessary! So through art and literature, we are sharing history.  

George Hicks, III

BSRM curator     

Send your contributions to the ~ 
Buffalo Soldiers Research Museum

P.O. Box 531187

Indianapolis, IN  46253

www.buffalosoldiersresearchmuseum.org
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